Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

12/4/12 Minutes

 
The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 79th meeting December 4, 2012. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m. 

 
Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates,  Don Gisch, Tina Bee, Michael Krajniak and Maureen Manore.
 
1. Minutes from previous meetings

Don Gisch made a motion to accept the November 8, 2012 minutes as written. Tina Bee seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

 
2. Citizens’ Concerns

Bryce Black had received a question from Donna Juleff concerning the sand mine.  She wanted to know why they were loading semis at the mine site.  Bryce Black will address this with Bernie Larson at the Mining Agreement Meeting scheduled for December 5th .
Michael Krajniak commented that the Mining Agreement only covers removal of sand.  If they are removing other products do they need a permit?  Maureen Manore will ask the Town Attorney this question.

Other concerns about the sand mine were that there is more rock from the shoulders on County Road D now than two years ago and the dump trucks tend to travels in groups making it hard to pass them.
3. Report on Other Meetings Attended
There were no other meetings to report on.
4. Report on Comprehensive Plan Update
The Comprehensive Plan Committee held its first meeting on November 27th.  The Comprehensive Plan was looked at to determine where zoning and nonmetallic mining should be included and where updates with current data , such as Census, are needed.
5. Work on Zoning Ordinance 
The Plan Commission concentrated on the Home Occupation section during this meeting. Many suggestions were made pertaining to a permitting process, level of restrictions, definitions and simplification.  Tina Bee, Bryce Black and Dwight Jelle will work on simplifying this section.

There also some discussion about the Conditional Use Permits chapter.  The current version was confusing.  There were several suggestions made to improve the write-up, which the Plan Commission Chair will incorporate into the next draft.

It was noted that Pepin County has ordinances covering Telecommunication, floodplain and manure store.  Maureen Manore will check these ordinances to see if they cover the Town.  
A question was asked if zoning districts affect property tax. Maureen Manore will contact the Town Assessor for the answer.
6. Upcoming meetings/Future Agenda Items
The next regular monthly Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, December 11, 2012 at 7:30 pm. The next Plan Commission meeting will be on Monday, January 7 at 6:00 pm and the Plan Commission sub-committee for the Comprehensive Plan will meet on Tuesday December 18 at 5.00 pm.
Agenda items for the next meeting will cover: Minutes from the Previous Meeting; Citizens Concerns; Report on Meetings Attended; Report on Comprehensive Plan Update; Zoning Ordinance -Drawing of the Districts; Licensing Ordinance.
7. Adjournment

Bryce Black moved to adjourn the meeting.  Donna Gates seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary

